Agelda 16 b)

Milly Southworth

21/03/24

From: Julie Calleya <Julie.Calleya@cornwall.gov.uk> on behalf of CornwallALC Enquiries

<enquiries@cornwallalc.org.uk>

Sent: 05 March 2024 17:09

To: CornwallALC Enquiries; Sarah Mason (CAPTC - Town Council)

Subject: NALC LEGAL UPDATE - FEBRUARY 2024

Information Classification: CONTROLLED

TO ALL MEMBERS

We would like to draw your attention to the latest NALC Legal Update which includes information on Procurement Thresholds, Local Election Dates for 2024, Funding to Schools and more – please see below:

NALC Legal Update - February 2024

New procurement thresholds

We have updated Legal Topic Note 87 on procurement with the new public procurement thresholds that took effect on 1 January 2024 and which are updated every other year. The thresholds apply to public works, public services, and public supply contracts. You can find the updated guidance in the <u>members area of the NALC website</u> (login required).

Annual council meeting dates for councils with elections

We are asked every year there is an election to provide dates for annual council meetings. The principle for our calculation remains the same every year. It is the dates that vary.

The 2024 local election date is Thursday 2 May and councillors would ordinarily take office on Monday 6 May. As that day is a bank holiday, our view is that councillors will now take office on Tuesday 7 May making the relevant 14 day meeting period for the purposes of paragraph 7 (2) of Schedule 12 to the Local Government Act 1972 Wednesday 8-Thursday 23 May inclusive.

This an area where we are aware there have been different interpretations of the computation of days and we have not counted Sundays in our 14 day calculation.

We are also asked about the earliest date a council annual meeting can be held where there is no contested election. Our view is that where there is no contested election, so it is known whom to summons, the summons can be served with the requisite three clear days' notice, which could be the day councillors take office. Councils have to know who they need to summons so notice cannot be given before results are known where there are contested elections.

We will update our guidance in the event a General Election is called in May.

Can a council give a character reference?

We were asked recently if a council could give a corporate good character reference. Our view was that a council as a corporate body cannot "know" someone or have thoughts on a person's character. The chair and individual councillors are free to do so in their individual capacity and could relate their knowledge of a person's character to their links to or activities for the council, e.g. a person who took part in a council event. This advice would apply to other forms of reference.

Foreign convictions/ bankruptcy

We were asked about a scenario where it had been brought to the council's attention that a councillor had a bankruptcy conviction in another country. The council asked us if this was a disqualification under section 80 of the Local Government Act 1972. The relevant criterion is a bankruptcy restrictions order, however the answer was no in any event as the disqualification only applies to bankruptcy or criminal convictions if in UK, Channel Islands and the Isle of Man.

Funding to schools

A few of you have asked us recently whether councils can make grants to schools. The status of a school is relevant when considering powers related to funding. The general power of competence could apply or section 137 of the Local Government Act. If a school is a local authority school and the funding would be for recreational facilities, a council could consider using section 19 (3) (b) of the Local Government (Miscellaneous Provisions) Act 1976 (the 1976 Act), in cooperation with the principal authority. Alternatively, a grant could be made to the school's PTA under section 19 (3) (a) of the 1976 Act if there are concerns about double taxation, assuming the PTA is a voluntary organisation carrying on or proposing to carry on an undertaking otherwise than for profit.

The introduction of section 19A of the Local Government Act 1894 in England (see our briefing L02-23) means that councils are not prohibited from giving money to faith schools for works to school property. As with any funding request, a council would need to consider if it is reasonable and appropriate to make a grant. Our general powers LTN 31E advice would apply.

Use of clerks' addresses for documents

We were asked for advice where a clerk works from home and was concerned about their address being entered on a council document. We believe practice varies on how councils navigate this. Some councils may have a registered PO Box address for complying with service requirements.

Recent team activity

As set out above, we updated Legal Topic Note 87 on procurement in January.

On 31 January Jane gave a virtual legal update to clerks and councillors at a Buckinghamshire ALC event.

With best regards,

NALC Legal

Disclaimer: Information and commentary on the law contained in this bulletin is provided free of charge for information purposes only. Whilst every reasonable effort is made to make the information and commentary accurate and up to date, no responsibility for its accuracy and correctness, or for any consequences of relying on it, is assumed by any member of NALC Legal Services.

The information and commentary does not, and is not intended to, amount to legal advice to any person on a specific case or matter. You are strongly advised to obtain specific advice about your case or matter and not to rely on the information or comments in this email.

Legal Team at NALC.

nalc

National Association of Local Councils The Bloomsbury Building, 10 Bloomsbury Way, Holborn, London WC1A 2SL www.nalc.gov.uk nalc@nalc.gov.uk 020 7637 1865

Kind regards,

Julie Calleya
Administration Assistant
Cornwall Association of Local Councils
Unit 1a, 1 Riverside House
Heron Way
Newham
TRURO
Cornwall TR1 2XN

Tel: 01872 326969

Email: training@cornwallalc.org.uk or enquiries@cornwallalc.org.uk

URL: www.cornwallalc.org.uk

The content of this email is intended for the named Council in membership of the Association and is based on the information provided at the time of the enquiry. The Association is neutral and unbiased and the advice given is for the benefit of the named council as a whole and the information provided is in line with current best practice. Details of the CALC Privacy Statement can be accessed from our website www.cornwallalc.org.uk.